

# St. James Lutheran School Newsletter

October 4, 2019

# Equipping and Empowering Families and Students Through Christ

# Celebrate St. James update:

Our new total is \$4424.00 in donations! Thank you SO MUCH to everyone who contributed. Donations can still be made.

## FRIDAY AT COLLINWOOD!

A lunch of hot dogs, chips, and veggies will be provided for all who come to Collinwood next Friday. Students may bring their own lunch if they prefer. We ask that the parents or grandparents who plan to join us let us know by Wednesday the 9th so that we can properly plan food amounts.

Love Inc. is our mission for Chapel offerings. So far we have \$75.31 collected. Our goal for the quarter is \$200.00.

If you forgot to send the picture order with your student today, you may still order online up to 48 hours after picture day before prices increase. Go to mylifetouch.com and enter ID EVTGDTJR4

The Friends of the Howard Lake Library invite you to their annual pumpkin painting event in the Howard Lake Community Room (above the library) on Saturday, October 19. A \$3.00 fee gets the artist a pumpkin, paint, and a light snack (cookies and Kool Aid). There is a \$10.00 maximum cost per family.. Choose from either the 9:00 am session or 10 am session. Preregistration is required as space is limited. Please wear old painting clothes. Paint a pumpkin, have some fun and leave the mess for the Friends to clean up! Open to all ages.

PTL meeting next Monday, the 7th at the Blue Note in Winsted at 6:00 p.m. The upcoming Grandparents Day will be one of events planned at this meeting. All parents are welcome to join this group, even if you can't make every meeting, or every event.

Acolytes: Sunday, October 6

8:00 a.m. Alex Zimmerman 10:30 a.m. Luke Zander

Ushers:

8:00 a.m. Grant Zimmerman 10:30 a.m. Keenan Zillmer

Chapel Service: Wednesday, October 9 8:10 a.m. Pastor Loder

Acolyte: Sophie Salmela Usher: Garrett Hatcher

In Our Prayers: This upcoming week please add these prayer requests to your daily prayer time:

- t For the farmers during harvesting.
- Thanks for the volunteers who serve the community through Love, Inc.
- For the poor. +
- For those dealing with cancer and other illnesses especially Vicar Thompson.
- For the Gabbert and Ogle families as they mourn the death of their great uncle.
- Thanks for all the blessings we receive each day.
- Thanks for all pastors and teachers who share God's Word.



### Student of the Week

Ma'Kenzie Teorey joined our fifth grade class this year. She was born on March 5<sup>th</sup>. Her parents are Bill and Elayne Teorey and she has siblings, Brody, Julianna, Haley, Marissa, and Gabby. Her favorite person in the Bible is Esther. In her free time, Ma'Kenzie likes to practice gymnastics and play volleyball. Mac and cheese and hot wings are her favorite foods and art and reading are her favorite school subjects. Total Drama is her favorite TV show and Desenterds 2 is her favorite movie. Ma'Kenzie would like to see peace and love in the world instead of hate, wars and shootings. When she's an adult, Ma'Kenzie would like to go to Hollywood and be a famous ballerina..

#### Coming Up at St. James School:

Fri., Oct. 4

<u>PICTURE DAY</u> (retakes are scheduled for Nov. 14) Teacher Invasion by Mayer Lutheran High

Wed. Oct. 9

8:10 a.m.

Chapel

Thurs., Oct. 10

Library

Fri. Oct. 11

Celebrate St. James Day



Tues., Oct.15

Grandparents Day in the afternoon

Thurs. & Fri. Oct. 17-18

No School

#### In the office

- \* Mayer Knights activity info
- \* Yearbook order forms
- \* Scrip order forms

The Howard Lake, Fire Department is hosting an open house this Saturday, October 5<sup>th</sup> from 10am-1pm at the Howard Lake Fire Station. Fire



department works hard to keep our community safe. THANK YOU to all of them for being there whenever we need you!

<u>Do you know your password to Fast Direct?</u> If not, simply call the school office and we can look it up for you. Using Fast Direct is an easy way to communicate by email to the teachers and check on your child(ren)'s progress. If there are any changes in your contact information please enter those on your parent info page and let the office know, as well.

<u>MLHS NEWS</u>-Pork Chop Dinner from 4:30-6:30 today October 11<sup>th</sup>. Tickets are \$10.00 in advance, \$12.00 at the door and children under 12 are \$6.00. Take out orders are available.

- Pulled Pork Dinner on Sunday, Oct. 6 at 5 PM. Cost is \$5.00/per person.

Yearbooks: Order your copy now to make sure you get one! November 1st is the deadline. Cost is \$14.00. Yearbook order forms can be picked up in the school office



<u>The Kindergarten class</u> visited the Apple Jack Orchard on September 27<sup>th</sup>. Thanks to the moms and grandmas who provided transportation for us. We had a hay ride through the orchard and learned how apples grow.

More memories from September 25.



The third and fourth graders practiced archery skills at Baker Park.

Seventh and eighth graders scaled the rock wall as part of their day at Baker.

